

From left — Mrs. Robert Weber, Secretary of the F.W.I.O. Officers' Conference; Mrs. S. Armstrong, Head Office F.W.I.O. secretary; Mrs. Wm. Miller, secretary F.W.I.O. provincial board; Mrs. Zoeller, president F.W.I.O.; Mrs. Clarence Diamond, P.R.O. for F.W.I.O.; Mrs. Everett Small, past president, F.W.I.O.; Miss Helen McKercher, Director Home Economics Branch.

Report of The Annual Meeting The Provincial Board

By Mrs. Clarence Diamond, Public Relations Officer

President Mrs. Austin S. Zoeller welcomed nine new Senior Board Directors and one new Junior Board Director to the 1970 Annual Board Meeting of the Federated Women's Institutes of Ontario. Sessions were held at the King Edward Hotel, Toronto, November 23 to 27th, 1970. Mrs. Zoeller said, "We expect that you will give of yourselves, act as a liaison between your Subdivision and the Provinical Board and portray the image of the Women's Institutes, a most important organization in our Province of which we want you to be very proud. So together we can achieve the goals set for us when it was founded."

President's Report

In the busy year of 1969-70 Mrs. A. Zoeller attended 7 District Annual Meetings, 15 Branch Anniversaries celebrating 50 and 60 years, 10 Branch meetings, and 3 County Rallies in addition to speaking to approximately 3000 members at the 14 Area Conventions in Ontario. The usual committee and business meetings were conducted and members of the Constitution under her chairmanship held seven meetings to study Hand Book revisions. Plans for travel and participation at the F.W.I.C. Convention at Winnipeg included F.W.I.O.'s presentation of the past portrayed

WINTER 1971 5